Town of Trinity



Council Meeting


                  March 9, 2015

The Town of Trinity Council met at a regular scheduled meeting March 9, 2015 in the Trinity Municipal Building with the meeting being called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Mayor Pro Tem Richard Fortson Jr.
Members present were Ben Moultrie, Chris Lemley, Scott Owens, Richard Fortson Jr., and Gordon Burden.  Absent was Mayor Vaughn Goodwin.

Motion made to approve the minutes of the previous meeting February 23, 2015 by Scott with a 2nd by Gordon.  All voted yes.

Motion made to approve the minutes of the previous work session February 23, 2015 by Scott with a 2nd by Gordon.  All voted yes.

Motion made to pay the attached bills in the amount of $36,461.09 by Scott with a 2nd by Ben.  All voted yes.

Motion made to adopt Resolution 2015-04 Morgan County Industrial Park and Economic Development Cooperative has been incorporated and wish to amend the certificate by requesting approval of the governing bodies by Chris Lemley with a 2nd by Scott Owens.  Voting yes were Ben Moultrie, Chris Lemley, Scott Owens, Richard Fortson Jr., and Gordon Burden.  Voting no were none.
Motion made to approve paying $1,835.97 to Peterson Industries, Inc. for repairs to the brush truck by Scott with a 2nd by Ben.  All voted yes.
Motion made to approve $1,200.00 to Barrey and Kathy Owens for lease of pump station property by Chris with a 2nd by Gordon.  Voting yes were Ben, Chris, Richard, and Gordon.  Scott abstained.
Motion made to approve $8.00 refund to Vaping with Vanessa for miscalculation of January 2015 Sales Tax by Scott with a 2nd by Ben.  All voted yes.
Motion made to approve an additional $834.03 for fencing at the t-ball field to Eagle Fence Distributing LLC by Chris with a 2nd by Ben.  Voting yes were Ben, Chris, Scott, and Richard.  Gordon abstained.

New Business discussed was Trinity hosting the Mayor/Commission/Clerk meeting on April 2.  The March meeting was cancelled due to inclement weather.
Old Business discussed was Charter Franchise called back with our counter offer and wanted their legal team to review.  Old Highway 24 is still being discussed.
Motion made to adjourn by Chris with a 2nd by Scott at 7:10 p.m. with all voting yes.
Respectfully Submitted:




Approved:

___________________________________


____________________________________

Barbara L. Jones, Town Clerk



Mayor Pro Tem Richard Fortson, Jr.
